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Lost in Lodi      

Burgers and Fries Cruise In and Yard Sale 

Shade Community Center  

Newsletter 

 

    On behalf of the entire Lost in Lodi crew, I would like to send out our thanks and appreciation to all our gracious land-owners, the 
Shade Community Center, Lodi General Store, Jerseyville Jammers and friends. 
    Pam Bond's cooking and the music provided by Jammers and friends made for a very enjoyable dinner on Saturday evening.  
Good food, good music, and good neighbors, great combination. 
    Though our turn out for the event was a little under our average, all the riders expressed thanks to everyone involved, especially the 
land owners. 
    There was a wonderful write up on the front of Saturday's Athens Messenger about the  
event.   
Anyone wishing/needing a green address sign for their house should stop at the Lodi  
General, give us your info and we will provide one for you. 
 
Thanks again to all. Marvin 

 

 

Are You at Risk for Diabetes? 

Betty Snow Rosser and 

Paul ________  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

In case you haven't heard, The Shade Community Market is now open 
three days: Tuesdays and Fridays 3-7pm, and Saturdays 12-2. Also, the 
Market will be open for all special events on Saturdays.  

In addition to herb and flower plants, the market includes ripe tomatoes 
and other vegetables, wooden toys and puzzles.  
 

We are still looking for folks who would like to participate. Anyone is 
welcome; one day or every day, just as long as what you wish to sell is 
homemade, home grown or home produced. 

Please pass the word to others who might be interested. If you have any 
questions, feel free to call Gini Coover at 740-594-4147. 

 

 

 

 

 

Exercise Room Hours 

Exercise room will be closed 
week of July 3rd. Beginning 
July 10th, it will be open 
Monday, Tuesday and 
Thursday from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m.  
Other hours can be arranged 
by calling 740-590-0411. 

 

 

 

 Shade Community Market 

 

 

A historical movie (to be determined) will be 

shown at the Shade-Lodi History and 

Genealogy Association meeting on Tuesday, 

July 18th at 6:30 pm in the cafeteria. 

The Shade Alumni Association wishes 

to say a great big THANK YOU to  

KAREN JONES  

Karen has helped the Alumni Association by 

researching addresses, volunteering her time 

to make name badges, helping with set up and 

working at the banquet itself. Her husband, 

Walter Jones, is a 1958 graduate.  She has 

been so gracious to help us with so much, so 

we are going to name her an honorary 

graduate! How about 1966 Karen? Does that 

year work for you? 

Meet the Author 

Come join us on July 22 from 6-8 pm to hear 
local author, Gina McKnight. She will talk 
about her recently published books on local 
legend and veterinarian, Abbott "Pete" Smith. 
Her books are illustrated by local artists, Kelly 
Lincoln and Terry Fortkamp. It may surprise 
you that you may know some of the people or 
animals in her books.  

For more information please call Heidi Marty 
at 740-856-1299. 

 

 

Historical Movie 

 

Community Appreciation Cookout and 

Open House at the Center 

Saturday, August 19th 

Free food and games 

Free Movie in the Gym at 2 pm 

Questions and Answers Period 

FREE – OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 

Watch for flyer with more details! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Another year with another great banquet.  

The theme was “A New Beginning”. 

1966/1967 started a new beginning for the old 

Shade school building, which became a K – 8, 

instead of a 1 – 12.  The honorees from the 

class of 1967 were the very first group to 

graduate from the Alexander school system. 

Attendance was high, as usual, even with all 

the graduations and other events taking place. 

Old friends met up again and had a wonderful 

visit.  The meal, cooked by the Shade 

Community Center, was delicious. A short 

business meeting was followed by calling of 

the roll and door prizes were awarded.  If you 

missed it this year, next year’s banquet will be 

on May 12. Mark your calendar now!  If you 

did not receive an invitation, get in touch with 

Grace Dorst at 740 591-9523 to update or add 

your information to our mailing list.  

Sumbitted by Fran Moxley 

2017 Shade Alumni Banquet 

Submitted by Heidi Marty 

July 6- Bubble pot lizards  

July 20 - tie-dying 

If anyone is interested in plastic  

canvas projects, some are on their way  

from a Shade Alumni.  

 

The library and craft room will be open 

every Saturday from 12-2.  

 

Two (2) ways that you can support the Shade 

Community Center, without extra cost to you, 

were presented at the March meeting.  These are 

the Kroger Rewards program (which at one time 

generated significant donations to the SCCA) and 

the AmazonSmile rewards programs. 

Kroger Rewards:  To enroll and to designate your 

rewards to be donated to the SCCA:  Go to 

Kroger.com.  Click on “Community”, then “Kroger 

Community Rewards”.  Sign in to your account.  

(If you do not have a Kroger account/Kroger Plus 

Shopper’s Card, then you need to create one.)  

Select “Enroll Now”, then “Enroll”.  Type “Shade 

Community Center” in the search box, and click 

“Search”.  Select the bullet for the Shade 

Community Center Association” and “Enroll”. 

AmazonSmile Rewards:  If you order items from 

Amazon now, the only difference is that you sign 

in to smile.amazon.com instead of amazon.com 

to order.  To use, go to smile.amazon.com.  Sign 

in with your email and password as you normally 

do.  You will see that they have so-called 

spotlight charities.  To have your donation go to 

the SCCA, type “Shade Community Center” in the 

“Or Pick Your Own Charitable Organization” box.  

Then select the “Shade Community Center 

Association” (which is listed for Athens, Ohio), 

and start shopping as usual.   

Submitted by Gail Jordan 

•  

 

How to Support the Shade 

Community Center 

Lodi Art Love      

Gwyn Sayre and Kaitlin York making turtles 

 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

READING CAMP  
A WEEK-LONG SUMMER 

READING CAMP FOR CHILDREN 

KINDERGARTEN – GRADE 5 

SHADE COMMUNITY CENTER 
        

Dates: Monday, July 31- Thursday, August 3, 2017 

Time: 10:00-1:00pm 

Cost: FREE 

SNACK AND LUNCH PROVIDED DAILY 

 

 

Growing Strong 

with Books 

──── 

Reading, Art, 

Movement, 

Poetry, and 

Cooking 

──── 

Family Literacy 

Activities 

──── 

College Students, 

Children, and 

Community 

Working Together 

──── 

Space is limited! 

Contact Tammy 

Foster 

740-590--0411 

SHADE COMMUNITY 

CENTER 

 

2380 Old US Highway 33 

Shade, OHIO 

740-593-0677  
 



Chinese Auction Returns 
After a hiatus of four years, the Chinese Auction at the Shade Community Center returned in a big way.  The auction 
generated over $4000 for the benefit of the Community Center thanks to many sponsors, donors and volunteers.   

Approximately 600 items were auctioned.  These were donated by over 180 sponsoring businesses, as well as 

numerous members and friends of the SCCA.  Locations of “local” businesses that donated ranged from Albany to 
Belpre and Nelsonville to Mason, West Virginia.  Sponsors from out of the area included the Beach Waterpark, 
Camden Park. Cincinnati Reds, COSI, Columbus Crew, Kings Island, Mardi Gras Casino & Resort, Picaboo, and the Pro 
Football Hall of Fame. 

Once again, Jerry Foster chaired the Chinese Auction committee.  Committee members included:  Tammy Foster, 

Amy Calvert, Brenda Ruth, Gail Jordan, Grace Dorst, Marlesia Boivin, Bev Guider, Norm Shaner, Fran Moxley, George 

Benz, Roberta Henderson, Tere Sager, and Pat Davidson.  In addition Ralph Calvert, Shane Foster, Robin Krivesti, 

Betsy Baringer, Marvin Marty, David Dorst, and Nikki Foster all contacted one or more of the sponsoring businesses.  

Several other members helped on the day of the auction. 

THANKS TO ALL OUR SPONSORS AND VOLUNTEERS who contributed to the success of the auction this year: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ace Hardware - Middleport 

Advanced Automotive – 
Nelsonville 

Alexander Presbyterian 
Women 

All American Trophies 

Amanda Brickles 

Anything with Thread –  

Cathy Young 

Arby's 

Athens Boarding Kennel –                        
Joanne L'Heureux 

Athens Community Center  

Athens Frameworks  

Athens Lock & Key 

Athens Messenger 

Athens Mirror Image 

Attractions 

Auto Zone – Athens 

Auto Zone – Pomeroy 

  

B&D Market - Tuppers Plains 

Bargain Billy's 

Baum Lumber 

Baymont Inn 

Beauty Control - Vickie Allen 

Bedrock Rental 

Bigony Jordan Funeral Home 

Bob Evans - Athens 

Bob Evans - Mason 

Bob's Market – Mason 
 

Pete’s BP 

Boathouse at Lake Hope 

Boathouse at Stroud's Run 

Brenen's Coffee Café 

Buckley Brothers 

Burr Oak Cabin Rentals 

Burr Oak Lodge 

  

Campground at Stroud's Run 

C & E - The Plains 

C & E - Richland 

Carpenter & Associates 

Carsey's Barber Shop 

Carter Lumber, Plumbing and 
Electric – Hebbardsville 

 

Carter Lumber - Nelsonville 

Carthage Gap Campground 

Casa Nueva 

Chase Bank  
 

Chester Shade Historical 
Society 

Clark's Jeweler's – Pomeroy 

Classic Brands 

Clines Welding Supplies 

Coggshall Simmons Insurance 

College Book Store 

Cornwell Jewelers 

Court Street Diner 

Court Street Grill - Pomeroy 

Leah Crow 

  

Dairy Queen - Middleport 

Darrell Norris & Sons 
Greenhouse 

Debbie Pierson 

Dettwiller True Value Lumber –                                     
Pomeroy 

Diles Hearing Aids 

Dollar General - Tuppers Plains 

Domino's – Middleport 

  

Economy Supply 

  

The Fabric Shop - Pomeroy 

Floor & Moore 

Foreman & Abbott 

Fox's Pizza Den –  

Tuppers Plains 

Francis Florist - Pomeroy 

Friendly Paws Pet Supply 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fur Peace Ranch 

  

G & W Plastics & Supply                       

- Tuppers Plains 

Gigi's 

Gini Coover 

  

Hart's Desire 

Hart's Tech 

Hartwell House - Pomeroy 

Heavenly Cuts - Amanda Hoyt 

Heiner's 

Hocking Valley Scenic Railway 

Holiday Inn Express 

Huddle's 

Hughes Moquin Funeral Home 

Hyacinth Bean 

  

Jackie O's 

Jagers & Sons Funeral Home 

Jerry Foster’s Pens ‘n’ Things 

Jill's Beauty Spa 

Jim Shirey 

  

Kathy's Beauty Salon 

Kentucky Fried Chicken – 

Athens 

  

Lazy K Designs 

Little Italy Pizza 

Little Professor Book Center 

Locker 219 – Middleport 

Lodi General 

Log Cabin Gifts 

Long John Silver's 

Lowes 

LulaRoe Boutique with Erin & 

Jamie 

  

Mac's Thrifty Shop 

Mama Renie's 

Marathon - Albany 

Marathon – Guysville 

Mary Kay - Brody Foster 

McClure's – Pomeroy 

McDonalds - East State St. 

McDonalds - Pomeroy 

  

McDonalds - Richland 

Meigs Veterinary Clinic 

Miller's Chicken 

Minute Man 

McClure's – Pomeroy 

McDonalds - East State St. 

McDonalds - Pomeroy 

  

McDonalds - Richland 

Meigs Veterinary Clinic 

Miller's Chicken 

Minute Man 

Mitch's Greenhouse - 

Middleport 

Mountain Laurel Gifts 

Muffler Man 

  

Nelsonville Emporium 

Nelsonville Flower Shop 

Nelsonville Quilt Company 

  

Ohio Valley Trading Post - Rt.13 

O.U. Credit Union 

O.U. Inn/Cutler's Restaurant 

  

PA's Snack & Lube 

Papa John's Pizza 

Paper Circle  

Patty Brickles 

Paw Paw's 

Pleasant Hill Winery 

Polished Salon 

Powell's Food Fair - Pomeroy 

Power 105 

Precision Imprints 

  

Drs. Quinn, Quinn & Foster 

  

Randy's Ag Parts –  

Tuppers Plains 

Ray's Harvest House - Albany 

Real World Organizing                                       

- Aubrei Krummert 

Restaurant Salaam 

Richland Auto Parts 

Ridenour Gas Service 

  

Robert Holderman 

Robertson Supply 

Rocky Boots 

Rollerbowl 

  

Scott's New & Used 

Sew Happy Quilt Shop - Belpre 

Shade River Ag - Athens 

Shade River Ag - Rt. 7 

Sofa & Mattress Outlet 

Sonic - Nelsonville 

Southeast Ohio History Center 

Speedway - East State St. 

Spice of Life 

Starbrick Gallery 

State Electric 

Stuart's Opera House 

Subway - Athens - East State St. 

Subway – Middleport 

Subway - The Plains 

Subway -Tuppers Plains 

Sweet Arts Bakery - Rt. 56 

Swisher & Lohse – Pomeroy 

  

Taco Bell - Pomeroy 

Taco John's 

TAM Construction 

Taz Marathon 

Teresa Winning 

Texas Roadhouse 

Thirty One - Tracy Crabtree 

Tina's Tiaras 

  

Universitees 

  

Valley Lumber - Middleport 

Vest Berries 

Village Bakery - East State St. 

  

Warehouse Tire 

Weaving Stitches Gift Shop 

Wendy's - Pomeroy 

Wendy's – Richland Ave. 

WesBanco 

White Schwarzel Funeral Home 

White's Mill 

Wild Horse Café 

Wood Road Deer Processing 

Woodn Rocker Antiques – 

Coolville 

WSEO 107.7 

  

Zoe's 

Zonez 

  

Camden Park 

Cincinnati Reds 

COSI 

Columbus Crew 

Kings Island 

Mardi Gras Casino & Resort 

Picaboo 



 

 

 

JULY 2017  AUGUST 2017 

1 

 

COMMUNITY MARKET 10 – 2 

HANING REUNION 12:30 
1 

OPEN COMPUTER 6 -9, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 

 COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7,   KIDS PROGRAM 9-2 

2 
 

2 

OPEN GYM 6-9 ,EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 PM,  

KIDS PROGRAM 9-2 

3  OPEN GYM 6:30 -9 PM,  3 
LODI ART LOVE 6- 7, KIDS PROGRAM 9-2 

4 

 

OPEN COMPUTER 6 -9 

COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM 

4 

COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM 

5 OPEN GYM 6:30 -9  5   COMMUNITY MARKET 10-2 

6 

 

LODI ART LOVE 6:30 PM,  

 6 

 

7  COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM 7 OPEN GYM 6:30 -9,  EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 

8 

COMMUNITY MARKET 10-2 

8 

OPEN COMPUTER 6 -9, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 

COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM 

9 

 

9 

COMMUNITY CENTER MEETING 7 PM 

OPEN GYM 6:30 -9 

10 

OPEN GYM 6:30 -9.EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 

10 

EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 PM  

SENIOR POTLUCK & MEETING NOON 

11 

OPEN COMPUTER 6 -9 EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 

COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM 11 

COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM 

12 

 

OPEN GYM 6:30 -9 PM 

COMMUNITY CENTER MEETING 7 PM 12 

COMMUNITY MARKET 10-2 

13 

 

SENIORS POTLUCK & MEETING NOON 

EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 13 

 

14 JAMMERS 7 PM, COMMUNITY MARKET 3 – 7  14 OPEN GYM 6:30 -9, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 

15 

 

 

 YARD SALE 10-3 

BURGERS N FRIES CRUISE IN 11-3 

COMMUNITY MARKET 10-2 

15 

 

OPEN COMPUTER 6 -9, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 

 COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM  

HISTORY GROUP MEETING 6:30PM 

16  16 OPEN GYM 6:30 -9 

17 OPEN GYM 6:30 -9 PM, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 17 EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 PM, LODI ART 6 – 7 

18 

 

 

HISTORY GROUP MEETING 6:30  PM 

OPEN COMPUTER 6-9, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 

 COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7  18 

COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM 

19 

OPEN GYM 6:30 -9 PM  

19 

COMMUNITY MARKET 10-2 

APPRECIATION POTLUCK FREE TO PUBLIC 

20 

 

LODI ART LOVE 6:30 PM 

EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 20 

 

 21 COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 21 OPEN GYM 6:30 -9. EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 

 22 

 

COMMUNITY MARKET 10-2 

BOOK SIGNING 6-8 PM 22 

OPEN COMPUTER 6 -9,EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 

COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM 

23 PRIVATE RENTAL CAFÉ 12:30 23 OPEN GYM 6:30 -9 

24 OPEN GYM 6:30 -9 PM, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 24 EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 PM 

25 

 

 

CRAFT/SOCIAL HOUR 6-8 PM 

EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 

COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 25 

COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM 

26 OPEN GYM 6:30 -9 PM  26 COMMUNITY MARKET 10-2 

27 EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 27  

28 COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 28 OPEN GYM 6:30 -9, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 

29 

COMMUNITY MARKET 10-2, PRIVATE RENTAL  

29 

OPEN COMPUTER 6 -9, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 

COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM 

30  30 OPEN GYM 6:30 -9  

31 

 

OPEN GYM 6:30 -9 PM, EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 

KIDS PROGRAM 9-2 31 

EXERCISE ROOM 6-8 PM 

    

 



 

SCCA April 12, 2017 Meeting Minutes  (APPROVED 5-10-17)  

(12 members+ 7 officers/board = 19 + 6 guests) 

The regular monthly meeting of the Shade Community Center Association was held on Wednesday, April 12th at 7:06 pm 
in the Shade Community Center cafeteria, President Jerry Foster being in the chair and Recording Secretary Gail Jordan 
being present.    

Greg Meeks and others representing the Lost in Lodi Enduro were present to answer questions.  A phone number was 
shared for obtaining a copy of insurance for the event.  Roberta Henderson moved to allow parking on the ballfield 
during the Enduro, if it is dry; motion carried with no negative votes. 

Minutes of the March 8th regular monthly meeting were distributed by Gail Jordan for reading.  Tammy Foster moved for 
approval as written; minutes approved.  Alex Couladis distributed the Treasurer’s Report for March as well as year-to-
date.  Net income for March was -$1488.12.  Checking account balance was $16,250.10.  Reports were filed for financial 
review.   

Corresponding Secretary’s report:  95 annual renewals and 13 new memberships so far this year; get well cards had 
been sent to Roger Howard and Nina Huffman.  A thank you had been received from Julie Francis with the Stevens 
Literary Center of the OU Patton School of Education for books donated related to downsizing of the SCC library.  

Maintenance committee report was distributed by Gail Jordan and placed on file.  Major items included:  Boilers were 
shut down for the season, and a radiant heater was installed above the steam table in the kitchen.  Karen Jones noted 
that Dr. Rose Isgrigg would be presenting “Using DNA to Help Research Your Family Tree” at the April 18th history 
meeting.  George Benz noted that the Seniors would be serving the Trustees Dinner on April 19th.  The April calendar 
that Fran Moxley had prepared was distributed. 

Events reports:  Tammy Foster reported that net income for the two most recent fish fries on March 17th and March 31st 
was $279.84 and $333.91 respectively.  The final fish fry this spring was planned for April 14th.  Net income from the 
Spring Bazaar was $437.08.  Robin Krivesti reported 87 kids attended the Egg Hunt; Lost in Lodi donated $50; $96 was 
returned to the treasury.  Jerry Foster reported progress for upcoming Chinese Auction on May 6th. 

Old Business:  Pat Davidson summarized the budget, which Fran Moxley had forwarded to her and which had been 
prepared by the budget committee, based on average income and expenses during the previous three years.  Pat also 
reported that the Financial Review Committee had completed its work and planned to make a full report to the 
membership after discussion at the Executive Board meeting on April 26th.  Karen Jones reported that the library 
organization was 99.9% finished and ready to use. 

New Business:  Jerry and Alex reported that the April 10th meeting with the Lodi Township Trustees went well.  Tammy 
Foster and Brenda Ruth volunteered to attend the “Fundraising for Non-Profit Board Members” session being put on by 
the Athens Foundation on April 13th.  Jerry Foster and Gail Jordan volunteered to attend the COAD workshop “Working 
with Your Board = Success for Your Nonprofit” on April 18th. 

Announcements:  Fred Colburn’s 100th birthday open house and potluck is April 22nd at the Center.  The Lodi Township 
annual clean-up day is April 22nd at the Township Hall. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:11 pm. 

 Respectfully submitted,   Gail Jordan, Recording Secretary 

 

 



SCCA May 10, 2017 Meeting Minutes  (APPROVED 6-14-17) 

 (14 members+ 7 officers/board = 21) 

The regular monthly meeting of the Shade Community Center Association was held on Wednesday, May 10th at 7:02 pm 
in the Shade Community Center cafeteria, President Jerry Foster being in the chair and Recording Secretary Gail Jordan 
being present.    

Minutes of the April 12th regular monthly meeting and the April 26th Executive Board meeting were distributed by Gail 
Jordan for reading.  Walter Jones moved for approval of the regular meeting minutes as corrected; minutes approved.  
Alex Couladis distributed the Treasurer’s Report for April as well as year-to-date.  Net income for April was -$2,769.41.  
Checking account balance was $13,480.69.  Reports were filed for financial review.   

Corresponding Secretary’s report:  Brenda Dorst reported 99 annual renewals and 15 new memberships so far this year.  
She had attempted to call some members who had not renewed for 2017 and had mailed 39 additional reminders.  A 
get well card had been sent to Trudy Montle.  

Maintenance committee report was distributed by Gail Jordan and placed on file.  Major items included:  Security signs 
had been put up, and upright commercial freezer was installed.  Gail noted that shadecommunitycenter.org domain 
name had been registered again at GoDaddy.com, and he planned to link this to the SCCA wix website. 

History group has no meeting planned for May, but the history room was to be open during the alumni banquet.  
Seniors had a social event planned for May 18th at Texas Roadhouse.   

Fran Moxley summarized the calendars for May and June.  Events committee reported moving yard sale to same day as 
Cruise-In in July, with specific date yet to be determined.  June Stoddard volunteered to collect monies for space and 
tables at the yard sale;  Tim Bails was to meet with Events Committee to help establish date for Cruise-In.  Income from 
the Chinese Auction was $3963,65 ($4205.75 less $242.10 expenses). 

Old Business:  Tammy Foster briefly reported on the Athens Foundation fundraising meeting that she and Brenda Ruth 
attended.  Jerry and Gail also briefly reported on the COAD workshop about working with boards.  Walter Jones noted 
that he was awaiting documentation from Tim Hastings of the Richland Fire Department confirming that the fire 
inspections were satisfied. 

New Business:  Pat Davidson presented the recommendation of the Executive Board that a cap of $1500 be placed on 
the "Halloween" savings account (which also is used for the annual Egg Hunt and Breakfast with Santa).  Bev Guider 
moved that this account be called the "Children's Events Fund" and that a $1500 cap be  

Alex Couladis move to authorize the maintenance committee to purchase and install additional security signs and 
dummy cameras.  Motion carried with no negative votes.  Bev Guider moved to authorize the maintenance committee 
to spend up to $500 to secure the mail office by installing gratings over the glass of the window and door and by 
installing an electronically coded latch, with combinations only to officers and board members.  Motion carried with no 
negative votes. 

Jerry Foster introduced an idea to develop a proposal for an Athens Foundation grant this fall to install fencing around 
the playground, with the addition of benches and a picnic table inside the area; an estimate will be prepared.  Pat 
Davidson described a program of the Athens County Commissioners "to encourage improvement in county 
communities", which included $500 per project plus help finding resources.  Alex Couladis suggested that Pat pursue 
this, and Fran Moxley suggested an article about it for inclusion in the next newsletter. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm.   Respectfully submitted,    Gail Jordan, Recording Secretary 

 

 

 

 



SCCA Executive Board Meeting Minutes – April 26, 2017   

President Jerry Foster called meeting of the Executive Board to order at 6:00 pm.  George Benz, Brenda Dorst, Gail 
Jordan, Norm Shaner, Pat Davidson, and Bev Guider also attended. 

It was noted that election day was the following Tuesday and it might be necessary to store the equipment temporarily 
in the Seniors' room, since delivery was planned for Sunday and the gym was rented that day. 

The report of the financial review committee was briefly discussed.  The Board recommends, and will bring before the 
membership at the next regular monthly meeting, transfer of funds from the Halloween account to the main checking 
account, then closing the Halloween account.  The report prepared by the budget committee was also briefly discussed.  
For 2018 this needs to be done earlier in the year, with better estimates of the levy amounts and excluding past 
expenditures such as the capital improvements made using funds from the Coen bequest. 

Several security issues were discussed and will be brought before the membership at the next regular monthly meeting:  
more security signs, dummy cameras, increasing access to the computer office area for use of the new copier, and 
improving security to the mail office by installing an electronic coded latch and placing metal grating over the windows. 

Gail presented the list of those members from 2016 who had not renewed for 2017.  Brenda Dorst will phone each and 
see if they would like to have another membership form sent to them. 

Jerry presented an idea for a grant proposal to the Athens Foundation: installing fencing around the playground (which 
originally was part of that project), transplanting the crimson maple tree, and placing benches and an octagon picnic 
table inside the enclosure.  Pat note that deadlines for Athens Foundation grants are March and September. 

Pat had talked to Athens County Commissioner Chris Chmiel about a grant program that the commissioners are 
implementing.  She showed an A-News article about the program and an application form.  Basically, the commissioners 
will provide some funds for a project and will help find additional funding resources.  Pat will describe the requirements 
set by the commissioners and possible proposed community projects at the next regular monthly meeting. 

Jerry had learned about the availability of a large commercial grade upright freezer for $600 from a company going out 
of business.  The consensus of the Board was to acquire this if it was still available.  

Board began discussion of concerns regarding long-term use of the King building. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm. 

Respectfully submitted,   Gail Jordan, Recording Secretary 

 

  

 

 

 

New and Returning 

Members 

 

Visit us on the Web 
http://www.shadecomcenter.

wix.com/ 

shadecomcenter 
 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 

In Memoriam Be sure to like our Facebook 

page, Shade Community Center, 

for up to date information, 

pictures and announcements.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Who’s Who at the Shade Community Center 

President: 

Jerry Foster 

740-590-0408  

fosterhome@peoplepc.com 

 

Vice President:  

George Benz 

740-589-5999 

713-206-2531 

 GBenz.654@outlook.com 

 

Treasurer:  

Alex Couladis  

740-592-4524  

alex@faas.com 

 

Corresponding Secretary:  

Brenda Dorst 
740-590-6973 
bgdorst65@yahoo.com  

  

Recording Secretary:  

Gail Jordan  

740-590-9537  

gail.jordan@live.com 

 

Board Members:  

Norm Shaner 

740-591-0113 

Shaner45701@frontier.com 

 

Amy Calvert 

740-696-2706 

ralpcal@aol.com 

 

Pat Davidson 

740-517-5628 

 

Maintenance Committee:  

Jerry Foster 

Gail Jordan  

 

Past President 
Pat Davidson 

Open Gym:  

Marvin Marty  

740-541-1852  

mrvnmarty@yahoo.com 

 

SSCA President:  

Jack Malloy 

740-696-1085 

Malloy833@aol.com 

 

SCLHGA President:   

Brenda Ruth 

740-590-9522 

brendaruth@live.com 

 

Party/Private Rentals: 

Fran Moxley  

740 985-4492 

leuces@windstream.net  

 

SCCA Newsletter Editor:   

Rhonda Meeks 

740-590-7705 

rhondameeks23@yahoo.com 

 

Cook’s Corner Shade Exchange 

This space is available as an opportunity for you 

to “buy, sell, trade, or give away” items. 

 

 

Submit newsletter articles, 
items for the Shade Exchange, 
recipes and pictures to:   
rhondameeks23@yahoo.com 

740-590-7705 

14166 Rainbow Lake Road 

Shade, OH  45776 

Thank you.  Rhonda Meeks, Editor 
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